
Hon Steven Miles MP 
Acting Minister for Health and Ambulance Services 

Queensland 
Government 

 

21 JUL 2022 

Mr Neil Laurie 
Clerk of the Parliament 
Queensland Parliament 
George Street 
BRISBANE QLD 4000 

1 William Street Brisbane 
GPO Box 48 Brisbane 
Queensland 4001 Australia 
Telephone +61 7 3035 6100 
Email health@ministerial.qld.gov.au  

Dear Mr 

I write in response to petition number 3712-22, tabled in Parliament on 21 June 2022, in relation to 
the illegal dumping of rubbish in the Queensland Health precinct in Coopers Plains bounded by 
Kessels, Orange Grove, Troughton Road and especially along Middle Street. 

I have been advised by the department, in early April 2022 the rubbish that had been illegally dumped 
at the Queensland Health Forensic and Scientific Services campus, was cleared and disposed of 
appropriately. 

Furthermore, I have been advised that Forensic and Scientific Services now conduct routine 
inspections of the campus perimeter and grounds and take appropriate action as identified, including 
clearing and disposing of any illegally dumped items on campus grounds. 

I trust this information is of assistance to the petitioners. 

Yours sincerel 

STEVEN MILES MP 
Acting Minister for Health 
and Ambulance Services 


	Page 1

